LUCETTA ELMER

STATE REPRESENTATIVE
DISTRICT 24

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

May 4, 2023

Timothy G. Sekerak
Chief Clerk of the House
State Capitol Building
Salem, OR 97301

RE: Vote Explanation on HB 3188

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak,
Please accept this letter as my official vote explanation on House Bill 3188.

I voted yes on this bill because it is giving local government control to specified counties, including
Marion County, insofar as it comes to speed limits. I fully support local control options when the
opportunity arises to do so. Local governments understand their communities and what they need, and it’s
on the state to have as minimal an impact as possible on how they run their municipalities.

Respectfully submitted into the House record.

incerely,

Lucetta Elmer
Oregon State Representative

District 24
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